Windfall Elimination and Government Pension Offset:  Previously Social Security Administration indicate it would be a year until retroactive pay and increased monthly benefits would be issued.  A new statement has been issued that retroactive payments and increased monthly payments will begin shortly from passage of elimination of Windfall Elimination and Government Offset provisions of Social Security.  A one time back payment will be direct deposited to your account by the end of March and the monthly increases will begin in April (for March entitlement).  This is a PLUS from what was originally indicated. If you have current reductions because of WEM or GPO, you need only to make sure your direct deposit is accurate. The rest should be automatic.
 
If you need to newly apply for social security benefits, spousal benefits, or survivor benefits, go to their website, www.ssa.gov/myaccount. There may be a new way to apply, or you can visit a SSA office by appointment.

